
 

“Velando por la solidez del Centro Bancario Internacional” 
 

Av. Samuel Lewis, Plaza Canaima, planta baja - Tels.: (507) 506 7800 / (507) 506-7900 - Fax (507) 506-7700 / 506-7703 

Apartado postal 0832-2397 W.T.C. Panamá, República de Panamá  - www.superbancos.gob.pa  - email: superbancos@superbancos.gob.pa 

 

T R A N S L A T I O N 

 
 
March 20, 2020 
Circular N° SBP-DPC-FACT-0081-2020 
 
 
 
General Manager  
 
 

Subject:  Temporary schedule. Business schedule of 
the Superintendency of Banks 

 
 
Dear General Manager: 
 
As you may be aware of, by means of Cabinet Resolution 10 dated 3 March 2020, the Cabinet Council 
raised the threat of spread of the novel Coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak in the national territory to 
very high. 
 
That, therefore, the Superintendency, as a preventive and control measure, in addition to implementing 
telecommuting to a significant number of employees, deems it necessary to temporarily modify the 
business hours until the emergency situation in the national territory changes, due to the spreading risk 
of Covid-19 outbreak. 
 
To this end, we announce that, as of Monday, March 23, 2020, the Superintendency of Banks will 
operate on a temporary business schedule of 8:30 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.  
 
We would greatly appreciate your informing your staff of the provisions of this Circular. 
 
Best regards, 

 
 
 
Gustavo A. Villa 
Acting Superintendent  
 
/mc 
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